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What is Lexipol? 
By Jerry Spears, MACo Trust Operations Director 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
In the last few days you probably have been wondering what the heck is Lexipol and why 
is MACo staff sending me an email about it with a survey to complete?   MACo and the 
Montana Sheriffs and Peace Officers Association (MSPOA) have partnered together to 
potentially bring Lexipol to the Montana Counties law enforcement community.  ñLexipol 
is America's leading provider of risk management resources for public safety organiza-
tions, delivering customizable, state-specific policy content through a unique,              
cloud-based development system with an integrated training component. Lexipol        
currently serves more than 3,000 public safety organizations representing 100,000 public 
safety personnel in 35 states.ò 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
As part of the email that was recently sent to all Sheriffs and County Commissioners, a 
joint memo from MACo and MSPOA was included that offered some additional back-
ground on Lexipol. The memo said ñMACo and MSPOA have been approached by     
Lexipol regarding their online, web-based policy, procedure and training software.       
Lexipolôs policy management software is designed specifically for Public Safety.  Using a 
best practices policy management system, law enforcement and local detention facilities 
will train deputies and detention officers to follow policies which will keep the Sheriffôs 
Office employees safe, the public safe, inmates safe, and reduce the risk of litigation.  
Lexipol continuously updates the policies based on changes to federal and state statutes 
as well as case law.ò   
  
ñBoth the Board of County Commissions and the Office of Sheriff in all 56 counties have 
a vested interest in implementing quality, up-to-date policies and procedures which are 
dynamic and legally sound.  The current reality is that many Sheriffôs Offices are using 
antiquated policies and procedures which the deputies and detention staff are not trained 
to execute on an on-going basis.ò  
 
ñThe use of outdated polices which are inconsistent with statute and case law is not an 
excuse and leaves the Sheriffôs Office, individual Deputies and the County vulnerable.  
We must work together as the associations which support the elected officials in each 
county and encourage them to move forward with implementation of a comprehensive, 
dynamic policy and procedure system.ò   
 
CURRENT STATUS 
 
MACo, MSPOA and Lexipol have reached the point in their discussions that we need to 
assess the level of interest in bringing Lexipol to Montana.  We thought the best way to 
gauge the level of interest would be through an online survey through Survey Monkey.  
We are looking for two survey responses from each County, one from the Sheriff and 
one from the County Commissioners.  
 
Lexipolôs online service is subscription based and they charge annually. Lexipolôs     
Montana Law Enforcement module is built and ready to go.  It would cost $210,031 a 
year.  Lexipolôs Montana Corrections module needs to be built and will cost $144,577 
once constructed.  The potential contract with Lexipol would be for three years with    
options for additional years. 

Continued on page 2... 

https://www.lexipol.com/
http://www.mtcounties.org/
http://www.mtcounties.org/
https://www.mspoa.org/
https://www.lexipol.com/
https://www.lexipol.com/
https://www.lexipol.com/
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 Elected County Officialsõ Training - Phase I 
December 3 - 6, 2018 

 

The Montana Association of Counties, in cooperation with the 
Local Government Center at MSU 

will present an 
 Elected County Officialsô Orientation/Commissioner Certification program 

for all elected county officials 
 

Training will be held at Delta Hotels by Marriott Helena Colonial in Helena 
 

On-Line Registration  
is Now Open 

 
Please go to the MACo website 

www.mtcounties.org 
to register and for more information 

 

What is Lexipol? 
By Jerry Spears, MACo Trust Operations Director 

Continued from front page... 

 
 
MACo staff have developed one possible hypothetical way to allocate the costs of Lexipolôs Law Enforcement Module 
and Corrections Module among the County Law Enforcement Community.  Costs would be based on your proportional 
share of sworn and nonsworn officers and your proportional share of beds in your jails.  The hypothetical allocation is 
included as an attachment with the recent email sent out by MACo staff. 
 
FOLLOWUP 
 
We look forward to everyone filling out the survey.  If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact Nanette Gil-
bertson at MSPOA or me at MACo.  Nanetteôs email is nanette@smithandmcgowan.com and my email is 
jspears@mtcounties.org 

mailto:nanette@smithandmcgowan.com
mailto:jspears@mtcounties.org
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General Counselõs Update 
By McKenzie McCarthy, MACo General Counsel           

SUSPENDING AN EMPLOYEE 
 

One of the most frequent questions I get from counties is, ñHow do I suspend an employee?ò  There are two 

very different ways to suspend an employee, and for two very different purposes.   
 

The first type is suspension with pay, also called administrative leave.  Administrative leave is not a            

disciplinary action.  It is generally used when there is a pending investigation into a matter involving an      

employee.  The investigation may or may not lead to disciplinary action.  The purpose of the leave is to      
ensure that the investigation is fairly and thoroughly completed.  The suspended employee receives normal 

pay during the period of leave, but must stay away from the workplace, and must be available during regular 

work hours to be interviewed regarding the investigation.  It isnôt a requirement that a county place an        

employee on administrative leave every time an investigation is done; but it is certainly an option if a county 
believes it will assist in completing the investigation. 

 

The second type of suspension is suspension without pay.  This is an unpaid leave of absence ordered by the 

employer as a serious disciplinary measure.  Because it involves a loss of pay, due process is necessary   
before imposing a suspension without pay.  Due process requires that any investigation into the issue be 

completed, and that the employee be notified of the reasons for the proposed disciplinary action and given an 

opportunity to respond prior to the countyôs decision to implement the discipline.   

 
I am often asked if a county can suspend an employee without pay pending an investigation.  Hopefully after 

reading this article, it is clear why that is not an option.  The cost of paying the employee to be on administra-

tive leave is a small price to ensure a fair investigation.   

 
NEW FMLA FORMS 

The Department of Labor updated the model FMLA notices and medical certification forms in September.  

The new forms are relatively unchanged, except for the expiration date.  The updated forms should be used 

going forward and are available on the DOLôs website at https://www.dol.gov/whd/fmla/forms.htm.  
 

MINIMUM WAGE INCREASE 
Effective, January 1, 2019, Montanaôs Minimum Wage will rise from $8.30 to $8.50 per hour pursuant to Montana Code 
Annotated 39-3-409. 

As always, if you have any questions, please contact me. 

 

https://www.dol.gov/whd/fmla/forms.htm
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Gale Decker 
Lake County 
Commissioner 

 
 
 
 

Spouseôs name and time together: 
Susie, seven years. My first wife passed away nine 
years ago after 41 years of marriage. 
 
Childrenôs names: I can do names, ages probably 
not! Noelle, Jeff, Holly, Mandy, Christopher 
 

Occupation and years at current occupation:   
Lake County Commissioner; 6 years 
 

Profession before current occupation: 
Middle School Math teacher; 33 years 
 

Education: B.A. and M.A. University of Montana, 
Elementary Education 
 
Biggest challenge youôve ever faced: During my 
years as a high school coach, I took over several       
programs that historically had not done very well 
and  captured state championships; one in girlsô 
basketball, two in girlsô cross country and one in 
boysô cross country. 
 

Two people, alive or not, you would like to have 
dinner with: Billy Mills and General MacArthur 
 

Surprising fact about you: I have completed three 
full marathons, the last one Boston. Have over 
60,000 miles of running documented. Was a       
competitive road racer for years, but now do for   
relaxation and ñthinkò time. 
 
Most adventurous thing youôve ever done: 
Iôm not a big risk taker; running for public office with 
no backup plan if I lost is probably the most         
adventurous thing Iôve done. 
 
Favorite TV show: I donôt spend a lot of time 
watching TV, but when I do itôs usually a sporting 
event, MLB, NBA, or NFL. 
 
A turning point in your life: I was working at a ser-
vice station after high school graduation and decid-
ed one night that I needed to get an education to 

MACo News 
provide better for my family. It was difficult getting 
through college (twice), but I persevered. 
 
A book you've read twice (or more): I read mostly 
Montana History or realistic fiction related to Mon-
tana. Ivan Doig is a favorite author; ñBucking the 
Sunò was worth reading more than once. 
 
The job you wanted at age 18:  At an early age I 
knew I wanted to be a coach at the high school    
level. I loved high school sports and the friends that 
I made during those years. 
 
Favorite movie(s):  Iôm somewhat reluctant to 
share this butéòDumb and Dumberò 
 
Person(s) who had the biggest influence on you/
your life, and why:  I had two uncles who were self- 
made men. Both of them began adulthood with little 
resources, but through hard work and dedication 
retired from very successful businesses. They pro-
vided me the motivation to make my life better than 
what my parents had been. 

MACo Conferences 
 

2018 Elected Official Orientation 
December 3-6 (Phase I) 

Delta Hotels by Marriott Helena Colonial  
  
 

2019 Midwinter Conference 
February 11-14  

Delta Hotels by Marriott Helena Colonial  
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Emeliaõs Safety Corner 
Always Protect Your Hearing 

 
Hearing Protection in the Workplace 
 
When does hearing loss, or hearing impairment, become the result of a work-related exposure?  After all, we 
live in a world where loud noises are common, like from heavy city traffic, or even the music so kindly being 
shared through the open windows of the car stopped next to you.  And thereôs often that person who thinks 
headphones are speakers and has the music playing loud enough that it can be heard by everyone in the 
room.  So yes, loud noise is common.  And yes, loud noise can lead to hearing loss. 
 
There is no denying the tools that we use in our lines of work create loud noise, too, but that doesnôt          
necessarily mean that employees will lose their hearing.  With the proper workplace hearing protection      
controls in place to eliminate, reduce, and protect against potentially damaging noise exposures, we reduce 
the chances that our employees will experience occupational hearing loss. 
 
Understanding Hearing Damage  
 
How loud does the noise need to be to damage a personôs hearing?  Hearing loss can occur when exposed to 
85 decibels of noise averaged over 8 hours.  Letôs put this in perspective.  Normal conversations typically   
occur at 60 decibels, well below the hearing loss threshold.  Remember those headphones used as        
speakers?  That music was probably playing at full volume, which can often register as 105 decibels.  Hereôs 
the thing, though.  For every 3 decibels increase past 85 decibels, hearing loss can occur in half the amount 
of time.  So, it only takes 4 hours of exposure to 88 decibels for hearing loss to occur, and 2 hours of          
exposure to 91 decibels.  Once noise levels exceed 100 decibels, a person can suffer hearing damage in as 
little as 15 minutes.  The louder the noise, the faster hearing loss occurs. 
 
Noise Levels in the Workplace 
 
Where do the tools and environments where we work fit into this picture? 
 
¶ Air compressors from 3 feet away register 92 decibels, which would take less than 2 hours to cause  
¶ hearing loss 
¶ Powered drills register 98 decibels, which would cause damage after 30 minutes 
¶ Typical factories often register at 100 decibels ï thatôs 15 minutes of exposure 
¶ Powered saws can reach 110 decibels from 3 feet away, which could cause permanent hearing loss in       
 under 2 minutes 
 
In short, if workers are exposed to these noise levels without protection, then hearing loss is very likely.  The 
only way to know the exact noise levels that workers are exposed to is to conduct noise monitoring using   
specialized equipment, though this is only required when exposures are at or above 85 decibels.  Some      
indications that noise levels may be this high are if employees complain about the loudness of the noise, if 
there are signs suggesting that employees are losing their hearing, or if the noise levels make normal conver-
sation difficult.  Also consider that these conditions may not occur across the entire work site but may be    
limited to a specific task or piece of machinery. 
 
How then, do we protect our employees and their hearing? 
 
The Importance of Hearing Protection in The Workplace 
 
The best protection we can provide is to eliminate the hazard, by eliminating the need to work with the tools or 
in the environments that create these noise exposures.  Realistically, though, this isnôt always possible.  We 
can also work to reduce the noise levels that employees are exposed to.                             Continued on page 6... 
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Always Protect Your Hearing 

Continued from page 5... 
 
Some tools and machines are available that are designed to operate at lower decibels, therefore reducing the 
risk of hearing loss.  We can also implement administrative controls, such as placing a cap on the number of 
hours an employee can work in a high decibel environment, or limit the hours working with specific tools and 
equipment. 
 
Our final line of protection is our PPE that meets OSHA hearing protection requirements.  Ear plugs and ear 
muffs can reduce the decibel exposures, providing protection against hearing loss.  Ear plugs provide the 
greatest amount of protection as long as they are inserted correctly.  Therefore, employees need to be trained 
to wear them correctly when they are used.  Ear muffs can also reduce the decibel exposures, though not to 
the extent that ear plugs can.  They are easier to wear correctly, though, which is why some workers prefer 
them. 
 
Some high decibel exposures may be unavoidable to perform the tasks necessary for our operations, but that 
doesnôt mean we canôt take steps to protect employees and their hearing while at work.  What they do in their 
free time, like attending a rock concert (which can peak at 130 decibels), becomes their choice. 
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Dear Commissioner McGinley: 
  
We have exciting news to share regarding the launch of our NACo High Performance Leadership Academy, the world-
class, online 12-week leadership development program built in conjunction with the Professional Development         
Academy, General Colin Powell, Dr. Marshall Goldsmith and hundreds of public and private sector leaders. 
  
We officially launched the program on September 17, and enrollment has far exceeded expectations. 

¶ Individuals Enrolled: 177 

¶ Counties/Parishes Represented: 103 

¶ State Associations Represented: 5 
Our members have realized nearly $200,000 in savings because of the NACo-negotiated discounts and scholarships 
you approved at our Annual Conference in July. 
  
Our goal is to have 100 percent of NACo Board counties participate in the NACo High Performance Leadership        
Academy. How can we help to encourage your county's frontline professionals to participate in this outstanding leader-
ship development opportunity? 
  
Registration for the next round of courses beginning in January 2019 is now open. If your county would like to 
enroll participants, please visit www.NACo.org/Skills and sign up. As a NACo Board member, you are in a perfect 
position to connect with your key managers and remind them of this opportunity. 
  
In addition to the High Performance Leadership program, we will offer a second development program in January      
designed specifically for technology professionals: the NACo Enterprise Cybersecurity Leadership Academy.  

For the first participant in either the NACo Enterprise Cybersecurity Leadership Academy or NACo High Performance 
Leadership Academy from each member county, NACo will provide a one-time stipend of $1,000, with a $495 matching 
contribution from the participant's county employer. Counties may enroll additional participants at the discounted rate of 
$1,495 each. 

  
If you have any questions or would like a demo of the program, please contact me or NACo Public Affairs Director Brian 
Namey at 202.942.4220 or bnamey@naco.org. 

We will continue to share updates with you, and thank you again for your support. 
  
Sincerely, 
Matt Chase 
Executive Director 
National Association of Counties 

NACo High Performance Leadership Academy Launches in Style 
A letter to Beaverhead County Commissioner, 

Mike McGinley 

http://send.naco.org/link.cfm?r=nNZTv_NT6Nv5YH5bm1kAmg~~&pe=wIUr8itp5iqS0FgEnU3D-hxwqxC5hF48SzuyW3GQqggF4VLBfZeiY3pDz9bxAAUGaKI2xWvl7j_pzIzw7Adqdw~~&t=DyigfacV1lO1wkFmpjWCwg~~
http://send.naco.org/link.cfm?r=nNZTv_NT6Nv5YH5bm1kAmg~~&pe=8FiyPRtIli7ypAMD7Or7Sir_LrOTS6mL634xgwYbBF9hpydyVik6lrKn72VGoSayaJ70sgJgw9qFEhhNOimzFQ~~&t=DyigfacV1lO1wkFmpjWCwg~~
mailto:bnamey@naco.org
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NACo Webinars 
December 12, 12:00 PM - 1:15 PM MST 

 

Stepping Up Four Key Measures #4: 
Reducing Recidivism for People with Mental 

Illnesses in Jails 
 

Part of the Stepping Up framework encourages 
counties to focus their efforts on impacting one or 
more of ñFour Key Measuresò for people with mental 
illnesses: jail bookings, jail length of stay,           
connections to treatment, and recidivism. Join    
Stepping Up for the fourth webinar in the Four Key 
Measures series, which will provide strategies for 
reducing recidivism for people with mental illnesses 
involved in the justice system and describe key data 
points to collect and analyze to track this measure 
of success. Previous webinars in this series are 
available on the Stepping Up toolkit.  

December 13, 12:00 PM - 1:15 PM MST 
 

Evidence-Based Policymaking Part 1: 
Identifying Effective Programs 

 
Join NACo and The Pew Charitable Trusts for a 
three-part webinar series, Evidence-Based Policy-
making, that will focus on strategies county leaders 
can use to create evidence-based practices and 
programs in their jurisdiction to better serve          
residents. Part 1 of this webinar will highlight strate-
gies for program assessment, inventorying pro-
grams and navigating research clearinghouses to 
find existing evidence-based programs. Webinar 
participants will also have the chance to learn about 
and discuss these strategies with county officials 
utilizing evidence-based policymaking in their work.  

 
 

January 10, 12:00 PM - 1:15 PM MST 
 

Evidence-Based Policymaking Part 2: 
Using Evidence in Budgeting & Contracting 

 
Part 2 of this webinar will highlight strategies for 
how county officials can include evidence require-
ments in service provider contracts, request       
contracted service providers to demonstrate       
program effectiveness and use data and research to 
inform contract planning and budgeting. Webinar 
participants will also have the chance to learn about 
and discuss these strategies with county officials 
utilizing evidence-based policymaking in their work.  
 

February 7, 12:00 PM - 1:15 PM MST 
 

Evidence-Based Policymaking Part 3: 
Delivering Effective Programs 
 & Monitoring Outcomes 

 
Part 3 of this webinar will highlight strategies on 
how county officials can enact program implementa-
tion oversight, monitor and support service provid-
ers and measure program outcomes effectively. 
Webinar participants will also have the chance to 
learn about and discuss these strategies with coun-
ty officials utilizing evidence-based policymaking in 
their work.  
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SANDERS COUNTY 

POSITION VACANCY ANNOUNCEMENT 
October 17, 2018 

 
 
 

 
Position:           Deputy County Attorney  
                           Full-Time - Exempt  
 

Department:     County Attorneyôs Office 
Salary:               Starting rate dependent on experience and qualifications  
 
 

Job Summary: Performs legal duties for the County Attorney of a criminal nature and civil nature. 
 
Education and Experience: 
This position requires a Juris Doctor degree. It also requires two to three years of progressively responsible experience 
in the practice of law, particularly the area of criminal law.  
Applicants must be admitted to Montana State Bar and admitted to practice before the U.S. Federal District Courts of 
Montana prior to employment. 
Experience with Montana municipalities or local governments and knowledge of county or local government and contract 
law is preferable.  
 
Essential Functions (Major Duties or Responsibilities): These duties are the essential functions and are not            
all-inclusive of all duties that the incumbent performs.  
¶ Represents the County in legal matters and proceedings in which the County is a party of interest 
¶ Prosecutes criminal offenders.  Reviews investigative reports from law enforcement officers; determines what charges to 
file and who to charge or whether to decline prosecution.  Files charging documents.  Keeps victims advised of case sta-
tus.   

¶ Prepares for and makes court appearances in non-trial settings such as arraignments, omnibus hearings, change of plea 
hearings, sentencing hearings, etc.   

¶ Interviews and prepares witnesses.  Prepares court documents.  Responds to motions and arguments from defendants. 
Represents the State in court appearances before judges and juries.  

¶ Prepares witnesses.  Prepares jury instructions and exhibits.   
¶ Examines witnesses.  Negotiates plea agreements with defense counsel and unrepresented defendants.   
¶ Assists law enforcement officers with search warrant applications and requests for investigative subpoenas.  Does legal 
research and prepares legal briefs, memoranda and other documents.   

¶ Represents the State of Montana DPHHS in Youth In Need of Care cases.   
¶ May be assigned to represent the State of Montana in Involuntary Commitment cases.  
¶ Review and draft ordinances, resolutions, contracts, agreements, deeds, and easements. 
¶ Review lawsuits and claims against the County and offer recommendations on how to proceed. 
¶ Use a wide variety of legal research methods; have clear and concise communication skills. 
¶ Establish and maintain effective working relationships with those contacted in the course of work. 
¶ Assist administrative officials and employees to understand the legal roles and duties of their respective offices and 
interrelationship with others. 

¶ Performs related work and other matters as required or directed. 
 
Application Documents Required:  Cover letter, resume, other credentials, letters of reference should be submitted to:  
 
Rich Wallace 
Human Resources Director 
P.O. Box 519 
Thompson Falls, MT 59873 
 
Applications must be received by Friday, November 16, 2018 at close of business. They can be emailed to 
Rich Wallace at rwallace@co.sanders.mt.us 

 
If you have any questions, please call Rich Wallace at 406-827-6947. 

mailto:rwallace@co.sanders.mt.us

